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Maine Section ASCE - Save the Date(s)  

Happy Holidays from the Maine Section! 
As you will notice from our write-ups this 
month, we had a very busy week 
discussing Maine’s infrastructure and 
safety in transportation at one of my 
favorite events of the year, the Maine 
Transportation Conference! It doesn’t stop 
there; the Report Card is released as a tool 
to help explain to your family and friends 
where infrastructure investment should be 
focused. So, let’s make sure we use it! 
We look forward to the new year and hope 
everyone has a wonderful holiday season.  
 
Heather 
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Hello Maine Section, Phew! What a few weeks it has been! 
 
We successfully released our 2024 Report Card last Tuesday, which was a great experience. I felt some pressure 
to represent our section well, when presenting the Report Card findings for about 45 minutes. The overall 41 
committee members (including the authors and those that assisted) put many, many hours over the last year 
into their sections. Thank you all for your efforts, that is what made this release a success. Some of the news 
coverage can be seen in the reports at the links below. This Report Card would not have been possible without 
the leadership, guidance and persistence of Peter Merfeld, our Chair of the Report Card committee. Also, 
although you may not always see Heather Hayes in the foreground, she is instrumental to our success. The 
amount of time and effort Heather gives our Section is remarkable. Please take the time to review and share our 
Section’s Report Card for Maine’s Infrastructure, more info can be found on Page 3.     
 
Two days after the Report Card release, we had a great presence alongside members of the UMaine Student 
Chapter at the 73rd Annual Maine Transportation Conference. This was a great opportunity to further explain and 
discuss the Report Card with the nearly 800 
transportation professionals in attendance, while 
further connecting with the next generation of UMaine 
civil engineers. Overall, it was a great day with many 
presentations focused around improving the safety and 
reliability of transportation in Maine. 
 
As we enter the second week of December, the Holiday 
season is well upon us. In my conversations with many 
civil engineers in our State, the workload is busy! I hope 
you all take advantage of the Holiday season and have 
ample time to spend with family and friends. 
 
I hope you all have a great Holiday season and 
hopefully we’ll see you at our next ASCE event in 2025!   

 
Nate Strout, P.E.  
Maine Section ASCE President 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

President’s Message  

News Report Links:  
Maine scores ‘fair’ on infrastructure report card, its highest grade yet – Maine Morning Star 
Maine's report card for infrastructure gets mediocre grade at best – News Center Maine 
Maine earns 'C' grade on infrastructure report card – WGME 13 
Maine earns a C grade in latest infrastructure report card – Bangor Daily News 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://mainemorningstar.com/2024/12/03/maine-scores-fair-on-infrastructure-report-card-its-highest-grade-yet/#:~:text=Looking%20at%20the%20entire%20report,a%20D%2B%20or%20D%20grade.
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=tkyQ9Ns6At0&ab_channel=NEWSCENTERMaine
https://wgme.com/news/local/maine-earns-c-grade-on-infrastructure-report-card-american-society-civil-engineers
https://www.bangordailynews.com/2024/12/04/business/maine-infrastructure-report-card-2024/
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Report Card for Maine’s Infrastructure 

I want to thank the 41 volunteers who worked all year to 
complete a 140-page report on Maine’s Infrastructure. Wow!! 
Congratulations on a successful media event as well. We had 
most every news outlet in attendance and wide coverage 
(News links can be found on Page 2). Thanks to Heather for 
organizing the event and our President, Nate Strout who was 
fantastic (Photo Top Left). Our 2 guest speakers, Bruce Van 
Note, Commissioner of MaineDOT (Photo Top Right) and Craig 
Douglas General Manager of Brunswick-Topsham Water 
District (Photo Bottom Right), really brought it home. I am very 
proud to be a part of such a great group, many who have been 
with me since that first meeting in 2007! Special thanks to 
ASCE, including Gordon Chaffin who provided guidance and 
assistance through the whole process. The next thing on 
agenda is getting the word out. Please share the links with 
your friends, family and local elected officials. 

 
Peter Merfeld, PE  
Chair Report Card committee &ASCE Region 1 Governor 
 
Read the Full Report:  
https://infrastructurereportcard.org/state-item/maine/ 

https://infrastructurereportcard.org/state-item/maine/
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MBTA Holiday Meeting! 

REGISTER HERE! 

https://lp.constantcontactpages.com/ev/reg/np9cuhn/lp/fddb33ce-a4d3-4fe7-862c-a6f5e2cad22b
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The ASCE Maine Section is seeking applicants for its Civil Engineering High School Scholarship.  There will be one 
$2,000 scholarship awarded to an outstanding high school senior from Maine who plans to major in civil 
engineering in college.  The student selected must show proof of enrollment in a four year ABET accredited Civil 
Engineering program.  This scholarship has been highly successful in past years and typically attracts many 
students who are in the top 5% of their graduating class.  The application and all its attachments must be emailed 
(preferred) or postmarked by February 28, 2025.  If you know anyone who might be interesting in applying, 
please encourage them to obtain further information and applications from their school counselor or from Leslie 
L. Corrow, P.E. at:  leslie.corrow@kleinschmidtgroup.com  

 
 

AGC Maine All Industry Meeting! 

Maine High School Scholarship 

REGISTER HERE! 

mailto:leslie.corrow@kleinschmidtgroup.com
https://agcmaine.ticketspice.com/december-2024-all-industry
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Do you run your own consulting firm, or have a business that the Maine engineering community should know about?  Advertise with a business card! Business card 
listings run for 1 year, including 9 issues of the Informant and full time on the website. Cost:  $150.00 Discounts Available:  Purchase a 1-year Business Card ad and receive 
a $25 discount on a Job advertisement! 
Advertise for new employees at any level – students, EITs, and PEs will all see your ad. 

Job advertisements are posted in one issue of the Informant and on our Facebook page. 
Cost: Quarter Page (3.75”x5”) - $35 
 Half Page (7.5”x5”)  - $75 for 1 month  
                                             - $500 for 1 year (9 issues) 
Full Page (7.5”x10”)  - $150 for 1 month 
                                       -$1000 for 1 year (9 issues)                                                                                                                                                                  

 

Business Cards   

Job Listings 

The deadline for submissions is the 20th of each month prior to publication.  

(207) 897 -6752 

www.main-landdci.com 

mainldc@main-landdci.com 

Fax (207 897-5404 

 

• 69 Main St, PO Box Q, Livermore Falls 

• 182A Moosehead Trail, Newport 

• 367 US 1, North Building #7 1st Floor, Falmouth 
 


